QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE
SUPPLEMENTARY BUDGET ESTIMATES HEARING : 19 October 2015
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO

(SE15/046) - Children transferred to Australia from Nauru - Self harm incidents -
Programme 1.5: IMA Offshore Management

Senator Hanson-Young, Sarah (L&CA 115) asked:

Senator HANSON-YOUNG: How many children have been transferred to Australia from Nauru
as result of actual self-harm?

Ms Briscoe: I would have to take that on notice.

Senator HANSON-YOUNG: Do you have the figures of how many children in Australian
detention centres have attempted self-harm?

Ms Briscoe: No. We will take that on notice as well.

Answer:

From 27 May 2015 to 19 October 2015:
e no minors were transferred from Nauru to Australia as the result of self-harm.
e The Department does not record a category ‘attempted’ self-harm.





